
           April 18, 2022 
 

The Mitchell County Commissioners met in formal session on Monday, April 11, 2022 with Chairman 

Mike Cooper and members Tom Claussen and Jim Marshall in attendance.   Also in attendance was Terry 

Bailey, KVSV Radio.  

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

The minutes of the April 11, 2022 meeting were approved as written on motion by Tom Claussen and 

seconded by Jim Marshall.  Motion carried by unanimous vote. 

Yvonne Melton, Treasurer, requested, and was granted, a 15-minute executive session for non-elected 

personnel per KSA 75-4318 on motion by Tom Claussen and seconded by Jim Marshall.  Motion carried by 

unanimous vote.  Session began at 8:42 and ended at 8:57 at which time it was extended 5-minutes on motion 

by Tom Claussen and seconded by Jim Marshall.  Motion carried by unanimous vote.  Session ended at 9:02 

with no decisions made in executive session. 

Eric Hamel, EMS Director, presented his monthly report.  He also reported that the wind had caught a 

door on one of the ambulances and it would need to be replaced as it had sprung the hinges. 

Cortney Murrow, County Health Administrator, informed the commission that she was applying for a 

grant to help pay the cost of the handicapped accessible parking and door on the Health Department Building.   

The commission held a 20-minute executive session for non-elected personnel per KSA 75-4318 with 

Phillip Murrow on motion by Mike Cooper and seconded by Jim Marshall.  Motion carried by unanimous vote.  

Session began at 9:32 and ended at 9:52 with no decisions made in executive session.  It was announced that 

Phillip Murrow will be the new District Sanitarian for the 8-County LEPG. 

A Neighborhood Revitalization application was approved for Anna Rothchild in the amount of $36,946 

on motion by Jim Marshall and seconded by Tom Claussen.  Motion carried by unanimous vote.  

Bids for the Courthouse parking lot and partial replacement of sidewalks were opened at 10:00 a.m.  4 

bids were received.   

     Harr Construction    $140,156 
     B&M Construction    $159,275 
     Kansas Sand & Construction, LLC $118,000 
     APAC     $283,473 

The commission advised Maintenance Supervisor Brian Streit to review the bids and make sure all the 

specifications were being met prior to making a decision.   

 The meeting was adjourned at 10:35 on motion by Tom Claussen  

and seconded by Jim Marshall.  Motion carried by unanimous vote. 

 

____________________________________          

Mike Cooper, Chairman     

________________________________________ ATTEST:  Chris Treaster, Mitchell County Clerk  


